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CITY OF LONG BEACH 

PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMISSION 

333 West Ocean Boulevard * Long Beach, California 90802 

February 7,2006 

HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 
City of Long Beach 
Ca I iforn ia 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Receive and file the Interim Status Report Regarding Public Safety Issues of the 
1-710 Expansion Project and report back to the City Council and the City 
Manager at an appropriate future date with its comments on the safety.issues 
addressed in the EIFUEIS. 

DISCUSSION 

On August 2, 2005, the City Council directed the City Manager to work with Gateway 
Cities and the Public Safety Advisory Commission (PSAC) to put together a report 
outlining the public safety concerns with regard to the 1-71 0 Expansion Project. Part of 
this request included the PSAC receiving a presentation from the Gateway Cities and 
providing the City Council with a report outlining their position with regard to 1-71 0 
expansion safety issues. 

Subsequently, at its September 2005 meeting, the PSAC received a presentation from 
Gateway Cities staff that summarized the history and status of the 1-710 Expansion 
Project. Further, the PSAC also appointed an ad hoc subcommittee to monitor the 
project and to research it in further detail. This subcommittee includes Commissioners 
Devine and Norvell and is chaired by Vice Chair Hildebrand. Their efforts have included 
obtaining and reviewing a copy of the 1-71 0 Major Corridor Study Report and obtaining 
an update on the project from Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation 
Authority (MTA) staff (see attached report). 

This report from MTA staff addresses four areas, one of which is the upcoming EIFUEIS 
and how it is to be funded. This section of the report indicates the EIFUEIS process is 
expected to take three years to complete. Among other issues, the EIWEIS will address 
safety issues related to the freeway expansion project. Therefore, the PSAC proposes 
to monitor the preparation of the environmental document (working with the 1-71 0 
EIFUEIS Project Advisory Committee) and report back to the City Council and the City 
Manager at an appropriate future date with its comments on the safety issues 
addressed in the EIFUEIS. 



HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
February 7,2006 
Page2 

Respectf Ily submitted, 

W L  1 

DAVID KEAN 
CHAIR, PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMISSION 
CITY OF LONG BEAC,H 

Cc: Gerald Miller, City Manager 

Attachment: E-Mail report from MTA staff. 


